[image: ]     Monroe County Solid Waste Management
          20448 Junco Road • Norwalk, WI  54648 • 608-269-8783 phone • 608-823-7303 fax


SOLID WASTE COMMITTEE 2023 MINUTES
Wednesday, April 19, 2023

Attendance: Eric Devine, Remy Gomez, Keith Giraud, Nodji Van Wychen
Absent: Dave Kuderer
Solid Waste (SW) Director, Dave Heser, Solid Waste (SW) Coordinator, Dawn Pingel
Other Guests: Tina Osterberg, Jerry Martell of Modern Disposal

Call to Order by Vice Chair, Keith Giraud at 5:32 p.m.
Approval of the Joint March Committee Minutes and the Special March Committee Minutes Discussion/Action – Motion to accept the minutes by Nodji Van Wychen, 2nd Eric Devine; all ayes

Landfill and Departmental Operations
General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report: SW Director, Dave Heser went over the operations of the landfill and how things are going. Leachate is being hauled steadily and slowly getting caught up. The tonnage is a little behind, but could be weather causing things to be slower than normal. Revenue is also a little behind, but again, expected for the beginning of the year. 
March 2023 Financial Report: SW Director, Dave Heser, went over the financial report and explained that a couple of lines were added for the Sand Creek Interim Landfill to show where the money is going for tracking purposes. Clean Sweep is April 29th and revenues/expenses will be reflected there next month. The next large expense will be the Recycling fees. 

TarpArmor Weighted Tarp Deployment System – Discussion
	SW Director, Dave Heser, explained the handouts provided showing the costs for using sand cover vs a tarping system. A video presentation was shown to the SW Committee to show how the tarp system works. Discussion followed with a few questions on the usage and workings of the unit. It was suggested to check on tarp repair kit. SW Director, Dave Heser, provided a quote and will need to look at the budget and will bring to the next month’s meeting.

Engineering RFP – Discussion/Action
	SW Director, Dave Heser, noted that this agenda item was put on with hopes the RFP would have been complete to be presented to the committee, but once it is complete, it will be brought up at the next meeting. This RFP will take care of things that are outside of our current contract, such as, construction services and RFP building, along with the monitoring, which will grow as monitoring points are added. It will also include any air permits that will be needed that is currently being sublet out. The vetting process will be important. The SW Department will look closely at the bids when they come in and look for red flags. Information will be put into a spreadsheet for the committee to discuss.

Leachate Hauling RFP – Discussion/Action
	SW Director, Dave Heser, went over the RFP presented to the committee. The current costs and the history of the hauling was explained. One area that will be looked at is the size of the fleet and the ability to add a second truck if needed since the landfill is expanding and if maintenance was needed so there wasn’t any downtime. There was discussion on the WWTP being able to process a large amount if a second truck was added, but SW Director, Dave Heser, explained with a new cell being added, the leachate would not be as contaminated. This RFP is close to being finalized and should be able to be presented at next month’s meeting. 

E-Cycle Inspection Results – Discussion
	SW Director, Dave Heser, went over the inspection that took place on April 13th at the landfill which had not been done for a very long time. It was more of an informative inspection to make sure things were being done properly and if there were any questions. The Department was given some additional information regarding the process of items with broken glass. The inspections going forward are slated to be every five years. 

Wind Blown Material/Road Clean Up – Discussion
	SW Director, Dave Heser, reported road cleanup was started but the weather prevented the continuation of it. River View is slated to be onsite with a crew to pick up the landfill next week. The fields around the landfill have a large amount of plastic bags due to high winds.

Interim Site Work Plan Update – Discussion
	SW Director, Dave Heser, went over the Ayres report handout. SW Director, Dave Heser, received an email from Ayres before tonight’s meeting wanting to set a time to meet for discussion/questions on some items. Ayres has determined where the new monitoring wells should be placed. May 5th is the deadline to meet the WI-DNR requirement/timeline. The SW Department is looking to have the right people in attendance for this meeting. Discussion followed. It was stated that the City of Sparta and Monroe County are working jointly. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Manager’s Report:  SW Director, Dave Heser, received a call regarding interest in the leachate process building. Historical information was given with those involved and the individual(s) who now own the CornCob System that the landfill has. The individual(s) feel they may have solved the issue and can get the system up and running. The concern may be the ownership which would need corporate guidance. APEX, who currently has rights to the operating system, would need to be talked with regarding their part in the system. The issue is also, the individual(s) would like to run the system for a cost. This would be a good option if the WWTP were to cut us off, but not for the upkeep and maintenance costs. There are other concerns as well, but would need further discussion. The individual(s) would like to come and talk to the committee, but are not ready yet, but would be in the near future. This is just for discussion purpose only and discussion followed. 

Next Meeting Date: May 17, 2023 

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by Eric Devine, 2nd by Remy Gomez at 6:51 p.m.
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